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WATERCOLOR & INKS 
  Guest Speaker Sandy Olszowy 

  
Sandy Olszowy lives in Springfield, Virginia, and has been a member of the 
Springfield Art Guild for the past several years…since shortly after 
returning from her first trip to France with watercolor teacher Marni 
Maree.  She currently spends way too much time working for a government 
contractor, and dreaming of days when there will be more time and energy 
for creative endeavors. 

Sandy earned a B.F.A. way back in the dark ages from Madison College (aka 
JMU).  After working as a graphic artist, she got sidetracked into the 
printing industry, very early videoteleconferencing, and help desk support 

Meeting Schedule 

Wed. April 12,  2017,   

6:00-9pm 

Grace Church 
7434 Bath St. 
Springfield, VA 22150 
 
6:00 pm – Set up and socializing 
7:00-7:30 pm – Business meeting 
7:45 – 8:30 pm -  Speaker 
8:30 – 9:00pm – Clean up 
Note: Schedule may vary 
 
 
www.springfieldartguild.org 
 
www.facebook.com/springfieldartguild/ 
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before becoming full-time stay at home mom for many years.  Creating works of art took a back seat for a long time.  But 
the kids had the BEST projects, for they had real art supplies to use! 

It was in the college days Sandy discovered a love of watercolor.  Much much later, it is still her 
primary medium, although these days horizons are broadening into other areas.  One is a passion 
for alcohol inks, a love for the brilliance of the colors, the transparency of the medium and its 
unpredictability.  It seems like play. 

“We started out by deconstructing Sharpie markers 
to make home-made alcohol inks.  My niece was 
living with me at the time, and she was really good 
at figuring out how to take apart the markers so we 
could soak the centers in alcohol.  I’ve progressed 
from there!  There are people doing marvelous 

wondrous things in this new and very challenging medium, and while I 
don’t always love the results of my efforts, I’m finding that it’s great fun 
getting there.” 

 
 

 
 

WORKING WITH PHOTOS 
Two items on working with photos: 

1. Helen Van Wyk was a popular oil painting instructor with her own show on PBS called "Welcome to My Studio". She did 
beautiful portraits in oil, and her book "Portraits in Oil the Van Wyk Way" is a great resource for portrait painters. She died in 
1994 but her show lives on on YouTube. In the book I found the following suggestion about how to credit a reference photo used 
to make a painting but which was not your own photo. 

"There are times when you must use a commercial photograph, such as the obvious one of painting a portrait posthumously. 
When using such a photograph, you should credit the photographer, if you know his name. This information can appear along 
with your signature on the front of the painting and also on the back of the canvas, painted lightly with a bristle brush that's been 
slightly wetted with a color. If you don't know the photographer's name, however, merely indicate that you did copy from a 
photograph with the words "from photo" written under your signatiure and, again, on the rear of the canvas. When you work from 
photographs that you take yourself, you need not cite any information about using photography as your source of reference. 
Your photographs are merely your means to an end." 

I don't know this to be the final word on crediting photos not your own, but it apparently was her practice... 

2. Still on the subject of photos,  

Mitchell Albala has a wonderful piece on his blog (http://blog.mitchalbala.com/using-photographs-like-an-artist/) on best 
practices. Albala is the author of the very useful book Landscape Painting: Essential Concepts and Techniques for Plein Air and Studio 
Practice (Watson-Guptill, 2009). (In general, his blog is extensive and really outstanding.) Albala says (abbreviated extracts): 

Be an interpreter, not a copyist. 

If all we do is replicate the photo, then why do the painting at all? 

http://blog.mitchalbala.com/


[In speaking of the work of artist Terry Furchgott...] Only in general subject does the final painting resemble the photo. Most of all, her 
subjective and vibrant interpretation of color is testament to the fact that the artist is a far more intentional colorist that the camera will ever 
be. 

Make the composition your own. 

A camera defines a composition the moment the shutter is pressed. Don’t be too quick to accept this as the 
“final” composition. Tip: When photographing subjects of interest, don’t attempt to compose the perfect picture in the 
camera.  

Don't follow photographic color. 

If one is simply copying the color, then one is not translating, but engaged in an uncreative color matching exercise. A 
photograph may be used for suggesting generalized color direction, but it should not be used for matching colors, hue-for-hue...  

Don’t trust photographic values 
The most misleading type of information provided by the photograph is its value relationships. All too often, the camera creates too much 
contrast between the lights and shadows, especially in bright light. It underexposes the darks (turning them to black) and overexposes the 
lights (making them overly light or white)... 
Manage detail and edges 
Keep it simple. When it comes to detail the painter must strike a delicate balance. The photo is ideally suited to give us information about 
detail, but it can also trick us into capture detail in excess. The artist must always pay attention to the big shapes that drive the composition, 
and detail must always remain subordinate to those shapes. Tip: Artists control attention and interest in their artwork by not giving equal 
weight to all detail. Assigning varying degrees of hardness and softness to edges creates a form of spatial mapping that helps support the 
illusion of space. 
Beware of ambiguous or awkward passages 
We sometimes find ambiguous or awkward passages in our subjects that we think are interesting... 
...when brought into our artwork they can look ambiguous or poorly drawn. 
Let go of the photo 
At a certain point, the photograph needs to be put aside. As a piece develops it takes on a life of its own and becomes independent of the 
source from which it derives. If you are constantly looking at the photo, you will be pulled in its direction and begin to make less creative 
choices.  
Consider the source 
One of the biggest mistakes an artist can make is to start with a poor reference. If you are going to rely on the photo for detail, drawing, or 
composition, then those things must be working well in the photo. 
Again, visit his blog... it's very instructive.  

Enjoy! 
John Nicholson 

 

 

SAG’s Green Spring Gardens 
Art Show 
Below is the prospectus for the Springfield Art Guild, "Art in the Garden" 
2017 show.  Registration must be received by August 4.  All artists must 
volunteer to assist with the show.  The list of volunteer duties is on the 
registration form.  We are looking for a volunteer to work with us this year 
so we can mentor them to chair the show next year.  Please let Claire or Terry know if you’re interested. 
 
Art in the Garden co-chaires, Claire Bentley and Terry Holman 
 
Claire.Bentley@cox.net  
Terryh888@aol.com 

mailto:Claire.Bentley@cox.net
mailto:Terryh888@aol.com


 



 



 



 

 

SAG is Missing DVDs 
Here is a list of DVDs that are listed as "missing" from the SAG DVD library: 

"Landscapes Through Time" by David Dunlop (disk 2 of 3/lessons 5-8) 
"Landscapes Through Time" by David Dunlop (disk 3 of 3/lessons 9-13) 
"Mood and Atmosphere in Oil" by Carolyn Lewis 
"Painting Sentimental Roses in Watercolor" by Susie Short 
"Atmosphere and Mood in Watercolor" by Joseph Zbukvic 
"Secrets of Flower Painting" by Ken Hosmer 
"Designing Great Starts with Texture and Form" by Pat Dews 
"Layering Light" by Bette Ridgeway 
"Watercolor Portrait Series" by Tim Packer 
 
If you have ever checked out any of these videos, please check to see if they might have been 
mislaid or stored somewhere and, if so, return them at our next meeting. If I don't hear anything in the 
next few weeks, I'll take steps to try to reorder these and get them back in the library. 
 
David Cochran 
SAG DVD Librarian 
 
 

 
  

 
 

Creative Resource Center 

Do you love high quality art 
supplies, sold at discount prices? 
Come visit our reuse center to 
see what we have in stock 
today. Our inventory is always 
changing. You just might find a 
treasure behind our doors! 

Participate as a Daily Member of 
UpCycle and fill a bag for $5-$25, depending on the size of the bag. Check out our Annual 
Materials Memberships to enjoy unlimited access to our reuse collection!  www.UpCycleCRC.org    

Located in the Durants Arts Center, 1605 Cameron Street, Alexandria, VA 22314 

http://www.upcyclecrc.org/


I need help please!  
To all SAG members. 
I am always in need of any kind of art news to put in our 
monthly newsletter. This is your newsletter and I want to 
include topics you are interested in. The most difficult part of 
doing the newsletter is getting the content. I don’t write the 
content, I just put it all together to layout the newsletter.  Help 
me out by sending some articles or even just a few lines about 
some art news. I would really like to have articles about art 
workshops or classes you have attended, reviews or 
summaries of museum shows, any art tips, upcoming art 
shows to enter, awards you have received and things like that.  

 
Just email any newsletter information to teresatindlebrunson@gmail.com 

 
Thank you, 

Teresa 
 
 
 
 
A BIG Thank you to SAG’s 
Hospitality Chair, Cari Cole and to 
all the volunteers that have 
brought in delicious goodies, 
drinks and festive decorations! 
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Nature Journaling Mondays, 3-5:00 p.m 
at Lake Accotink Park.  
 

Let’s get outside and do some Nature Journaling.  Join 
us also if you'd like to do some plein air painting/and or 
photography. 

For those of you who don’t know me, I’m SAG member Elaine 
Sevy (also becoming known as the “Accotink Lady”).  Feel free 
to email me at yorkiemum.sevy95@gmail.com and/or call/text 
me at 703-901-5612 if you have questions or suggestions. 

I’m a Nature Journaling enthusiast but not an expert or teacher. I’m just an enthusiastic volunteer, 
and these activities are free to the public.  

As artists, Nature Journaling is an excellent way to improve our observation skills.  It’s also a great 
way to become more comfortable painting and sketching in plein air (outside), and doing studies that 
inspire future paintings. 

We will start each session at the park’s marina and branch out to different locations from there. 

Directions to Lake Accotink Park’s marina area —   
Take Springfield/644W exit from I-95, which puts you on Old Keene Mill Road.  
At the 3rd stoplight, make a right on Hanover Road.  Continue on Hanover Road through a residential 
section to Highland Ave where you make a left.  
Stay on Highland Ave. a short distance, and make a slight right onto Accotink Park Road.  An 
industrial area will be on your right. After a short distance, the park entrance is on the left (Accotink 
Park Rd continues here).  
Drive to the end of Accotink Park Rd (past Park Office on the left at 7500 Accotink Park Road and the 
first large public parking lot by the dam) to the parking lot by the marina.  
***Please Note that GPSs often send people to the wrong park entrance  

Nature Journaling is a relaxing way to see and experience our local parks in a new way and can help 
us get “up close and personal” with plants and animals we might otherwise miss. It also offers an 
opportunity to explore what each season has to offer.  

The Springfield Art Guild has partnered with the Friends of Lake Accotink Park and Friends of 
Accotink Creek to offer these kinds of visual arts activities in our community. We are fortunate to have 
such beautiful, natural areas set aside for our use and enjoyment. 
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Exciting SAG Member News 
 
 
Ruth Ensley Gross a solo show consisting of 20 watercolors at Katibeh Art Gallery 
February 9 - March 21 entitled:  

PRESERVING TROPICAL TREASURES  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In Occoquan my Art a la Carte space is focus is: THIS IS THE YEAR OF THE ROOSTER for April 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

Congratulations Ruth!!! 

 
"Davi M. D'Agostino's painting "Last Hurrah" was selected among 890 submissions from 32  
countries for a Special Merit Award in the All Women 2017 (January) Light, Space and Time online 
competition. In a separate CityScapes online competition (February), her painting "L'Aubergine 
Door, Provence" was selected among 447 submissions from 19 countries for a Special Recognition 
Award."  

Congratulations Davi! 

 
 
 
 
 



ART Opportunities 
 

All, 
A friend of mine asked me to help find art – for an art auction. Her daughter started a non-profit to help kids in need 
when she was 6 yrs old. Let’s Help Kids (www.letshelpkids.org)  gives 100% of the profits they make from this event is 
used solely for the purpose of spreading happiness to children in need… (some of the happiness items they provide are 
bikes, presents, clothes & even scholarships to camp)… I’ve known my friend for eons & anything she touches “turns to 
gold”… her daughter (now 12) has the same touch…… 
  
I offered to help find art for their Art Auction for Happiness… and hopefully, you’ll be able to provide pieces for it. (I & my 
hubby have participated each time she holds the auction & I know that Karen Hutchison participated in this a couple 
times). 
  
The show & art auction has moved this year & will be held at the annual Annapolis Wine & Arts Festival in Annapolis, 
MD. The festival is giving Let’s Help Kids a 40’x40’ tent & she has found a sponsor to help build & set-up the display walls 

(including pedestals)… 
  
Here are the deets on the festival itself…. 
  
June 10-11 
Navy–Marine Corps Memorial Stadium 
550 Taylor Ave, Annapolis, MD 21401 
http://annapolisartsandwinefestival.com/ 
  
Can you help me help fill the tent with your great 
art!!!!???? 
  
Also – spread the word to other art organizations……. 
Have them get in touch with me….. 
  
Love, peace, gratitude & creativity! 
Kathy 
 kathy strauss, ccfc (President) 
Arches Gallery Artists 
  
Workhouse Arts Center | Building 9 
9518 Workhouse Way | Lorton, VA 
www.facebook.com/archesgalleryartists 
www.archesgallery.weebly.com 
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Upcoming show …. 
at Davi M. D'Agostino's home studio and gallery space April 8-9 from 1-6 p.m. Ten artists and 
artisans, 3 of whom are SAG members, will be showing and selling their works. Hope you can come 
join us as well! 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
SPRING ART CLASS REGISTRATION IS OPEN! 
 
CLASSES START IN APRIL 
FOLLOW ArtLessonsWithCarolZeitlin on Instagram as I post students artwork & FB 
 SUMMER ART CAMP REGISTRATION OPENS MID-APRIL: 
JULY 17, 24, and/or 31 in Burke. 
Drawing Plus Color & Craft Fun Camp(5-8 yrs) 
Fine Arts & Crafts Camp & Drawing Camp( 8 & up) 
Art Classes for Youth (8 years & up): 
SESSION I: Tuesday, April 18 – June 6 at 5:15– 6:15 p.m. for $88/8 wks 
                     Saturday, April 22 – June 10 at 9:30- 10:30 a.m. for $77/7 wks. 
Drawing Plus Color (5 – 8yrs.) 
    SESSION 1: Tuesday April 18 – June 6 from 6:15 –7:00 p.m. for $88/8 wks 
 Art Workshop or Sumi-e (Chinese Brush Painting) for Teens/Adults 
SESSION 1: Saturday April 22 – June 10 from 10:30 -12:30 a.m. for $105/7 wks 
               ONE FREE CLASS: New Adults only when registered for one full session. 
 Art Class Location: WOODS Community Centre 
                  LOWER LEVEL ROOM 103(entrance near pool) 
 ATTACHED: ART CLASS BROCHURE-  (FORWARD TO A FRIEND) 
CURRENT STUDENTS can bring payment to class 
 TO REGISTER: 
(1)  E-MAIL OR CALL 703-250-6930 TO HOLD SLOT. 
(2)  PRINT REGISTRATION FORM, COMPLETE & MAIL PAYMENT. 
(3)  PLEASE, PAY PROMPTLY IF POSSIBLE. 
(4)  CHECKS TO BURKE CENTRE CONSERVANCY(BCC) 
 Thanks, 
Carol Zeitlin 
703-250-6930 
 WEB SITE: czartlessons.com 
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